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Abstract. This paper presents a reconstruction o f environmental conditions in the Late 
Pleistocene o f Ukraine based on the qualitative and quantitative composition o f the small 
mammal fauna, the study of morphological features of extinct species (mostly molar teeth 
of Arvicolidae) and the distribution o f different ecological groups. Questions regarding 
the adaptations and origin of the Recent small mammal fauna are discussed.
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The south-western part of Eastern Europe is a region rich in remains of the Pleistocene 
fauna. Here are concentrated well known localities associated with the ancient alluvium 
(Pivikha, Matveyevka, Gun’ki) or with ancient human settlements (Novgorod-Seversky, 
Mezin, Tshulatov, Pushkari, Mezhyrich). The former locality type is dominant in the Early 
and Middle Pleistocene and the latter in the Late Pleistocene, especially the maximal 
(Valdai) cold period. Glacial faunas of this time are often called mixed, since they are 
associated with the marginal glacier zone. Over the area studied these faunas are qualita
tively and quantitatively heterogeneous, displaying regional peculiarities and different 
habitat distributions (M ARK O VA 1982).

In our opinion the periglacial (or mixed) fauna is a natural, historically formed species 
association, developed under the influence of a decrease in temperature and including 
autochtonous as well as immigrant species. These were self-regulated functional palaeo- 
biocoenoses with special matter-energy pathways (REKOVETS 1985).

Late Pleistocene faunas developed on a background of general climatic and landscape 
change. Alternating cold and warm periods, changes in the shorelines of the Black and 
Azov Seas and shifts in the valleys of the larger rivers (Dnieper, Yuzhny Bug, Dniester) 
resulted in faunal migrations, taxic transformations and extinctions. The faunal zonation 
°f the time is reflected in the faunas and has led to the distinction of six regions in Ukraine




















